
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

As we approach half term, we’d be grateful if you could take a moment to check that students’ 

choice of clothes complies with our policy, as we will be making this a focus after half term. The 

overriding message for students is that their dress needs to be appropriate for a working 

environment and reflect their position as role models to our younger students.  

 

Thank you for your support in working with us to raise our dress code standards. Please see a few 

key reminders below: 

 

Lanyards These must be worn at all times around the school site - including on entry through 

the gate in the morning.  

Top half ╳ Please note that crop tops are not allowed under our dress code.  

✔ Blouses, t-shirts, shirts and sleeveless tops (with a wide strap) are all allowed with 

a reasonably high neckline.  

╳ Please note spaghetti straps, bardot tops and bra tops are NOT allowed. 

╳ See through tops 

Bottom half ╳ Leggings and joggers are not allowed at all.  

✔ Skirts and dresses need to be appropriate in length (below the finger tip when arms 

down by the side). 

╳ See through trousers (e.g. white linen) 

Footwear ╳ Backless shoes, sliders and flip flops are not permitted.  

✔ Trainers, flat/medium heeled shoes and boots are all acceptable. 

Hair & 

Jewellery 

╳ Large hooped earrings are not allowed for safety reasons 

✔ Small unobtrusive studs and rings are allowed 

 

We are unique as a local school Sixth Form that does not insist on ‘business/office dress’ for its 

students. If the students want to keep this for themselves and future generations they need to 

adhere to the dress code. 

 

We would like to sign off the half-term by saying that we continue to be very impressed with the 

year group as a whole and wish them a relaxing break. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Mr Skinner​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Ms Quesne 

Assistant Head and Director of Sixth Form​ ​ Head of Year 12 

 


